## Town of Avon Regular Monthly Meeting

## Avon Town Hall March 5th, 2024

The regular monthly meeting of the Avon Town Board was held at the Avon Town Hall on Tuesday, March 5<sup>th</sup>, 2024. Chair DeWayne Schwartzlow called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. Followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

**Agenda** was presented to the board. DeWayne Schwartzlow motioned to approve the agenda with a second by Allen Peters. Motion passes.

**Minutes from February's Meetings** were presented to the board. Allen Peters made a motion to approve with a second by Jeff Border. Motion passes.

**Treasurer Report from February** was read by Erin Mullett. The balance in all town accounts is \$550,281.76. DeWayne Schwartzlow motioned to approve the treasurer's report as read with a second by Jeff Border. Motion Passes.

**Sheriff's Deputy** – Deputy Kunkel was present. He stated there has been a string of theft happening at night between the hours of 10 pm – 2am. Keep all doors, out buildings, and vehicles locked.

**Parkview School District Representative – Referendum** Interim Superintendent Dr. Wayne Anderson presented information regarding the upcoming referendum on April 2<sup>nd</sup> and answered questions from citizens.

**Payment of Bills** DeWayne Schwartzlow read the bills for March. Allen Peters made a motion to pay all of March's bills with a second by DeWayne Schwartzlow. Motion Passes.

**Green Cty Landfill Contract** Allen Peters made a motion to approve the agreement with Green County Solid Waste with a second by Jeff Border. Motion Passes

**Open Constable Position –** Tabled and Discuss at Annual Meeting.

**Mowing Contracts** – Got quotes from both Sawflyr and Footville Rock and Lime. Put out feelers for the cemetery and town hall mowing. Jeff and DeWayne are going to talk to Footville Rock and Lime regarding contract.

**Temporary Housing Ordinance** – The Rock County Planning Dept sent out a sample ordinance after recent tornados. The board was given an example. Will have ordinance for April meeting.

**Road Work** – DeWayne showed a map of problem areas that Nick provided. Jeff Border mentioned some potholes to be fixed. He also stated he saw Delmore Consulting in the area on Sunday. Nick Keck, town patrol person stated he filled potholes and added gravel to Hopkins and Timm Road about 2 weeks ago.

**Public Comments** – Nick Keck thanked the board for the road work that we've done which makes his job easier. Several citizens expressed concern of the conditions of roads, how we are falling behind on fixing them, and asked about raising the levy to catch up and what that would cost. Gary Bauling questioned ordinance on people living in campers and the status of the property with a started shed on Nelson Rd.

**Board Comments** – Allen Peters thanked Lyle Crum for cleaning some of the over growth in the cemetery and Nick Keck for his work in the township. Stated at April's meeting we need to set date for cemetery clean-up. Jeff Border stated Orfordville Fire has added more full-time people. They've had no out of service since first of the year and the out of station time is fantastic and is currently faster than Beloit Township. Stephanie Schwartzlow gave date reminders and informed everyone she'll be subbing until May 17 so call backs might be slower. Erin Mullett stated she spoke with WTA and Town of Magnolia about receipt recording and is moving to a digital format.

With no further business DeWayne Schwartzlow adjourned the meeting at 9:15 p.m. with a second by Allen Peters.

Respectfully Submitted by

Stephanie Schwartzlow, Avon Town Clerk